PCG meeting 20 August

Present: Stefan, Tim, Maria, Rainer, Alex, Catherine, Frances

Summary of Stefan’s report

1. Health and Safety
Two minor accidents in the last month. Catherine reported some concrete on the Montpellier footpath which had clearly come from the site. She mentioned it to one of the workers. Stefan to follow up.

2. Requests for Information (RFIs)
We have a bit of a backlog here. Stefan will make a list of things which need to be done. The two standouts are the sumps and finished footpath levels, and the emergency stair lighting. 

3. Variations
A number have been confirmed with a few outstanding. The change of cladding from larch to fibre cement has saved us more than we first thought. ($16,174.00)

4. Progress on site is going well. Effort is going into the High Street block with Alva as a second priority.

5. The Geotech engineer has issued the PS4 for the ground remediation, which is now complete. This will be lodged electronically with the DCC.

6. Aurora
The trench to the main switchboard will be done closer to the time when it is to be used.

7. There has been no vandalism and nothing hazardous has been revealed on site.

Discussion
1. Extension of time requests, six and a half days to date. These will be approved.
2. Trenching costs. These seem relatively high but the reason for this is the need to use imported fill. This is necessary for the bedding of the cables and to ensure that the ground above remains stable. However, we questioned if this standard is necessary for all of the trenching. Maria will give Stefan a mark up of the plan showing clearly where hard fill is required (under the driveway and ramp) and we will see if we can save by reusing our fill in the other areas. 
3. Catherine questioned the location of some of the trenching going out to High Street. We need to be wary of putting questions to all of the sub-trades, but Alex will ask Chorus the reason for trenching out to High Street.
4. Maria tabled a Unit Title document: Contract of Engagement to T L Survey Services Limited. Catherine will pass on this document to the Directors.
5. There was concern expressed about the size of the monthly QS bill but Stefan said this is likely to be less going forward. Alex will contact Nicola to put the QS costs for site remediation into the correct column. 
6. Flashings in the Common House. We looked at a photo of some diagonal flashings which had been placed around some of the windows in the CH. Maria and Tim thought these could be better designed and Tim will talk to the roofer about a possible new detail.
7. Easement across Rosemarie’s land. 
Rosemarie had thought this could be redundant but this is not the case. It needs to cross her land and Megan’s. Stefan will ask Calvin when the survey will be done and when excavation will happen so that we can pass this information on to Rosemarie and Megan. We will follow up with Rosemarie and the Directors will send a letter. 

Next meeting Tuesday 17 September, 10 am
Catherine unavailable.
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